Parent Partnership Meeting 
AGM 
MONDAY 6TH MARCH 2017
Present:
Gail Gallen/Claire Anderson/Alison Raby/Alison Sneddon/Kara Wilson/ William Gilmour/Mrs Kirkcaldy/ Jackie Kerr/Angie Moore/ michelle owen
Apologies:   Wendy Forgie/Heather Wilkinson/ gavin roberts




Agreed Action Points/Meeting Notes

	
	Action
	Who
	Date By

	(1) 
	Last meeting minutes proposed:

· by Am and second by WG
	Angie and Willie 
	NA

	(2) 
	AGM:
Discussion held in regards to the 2016 session of the parent partnership throughout the AGM, Chairperson as follows: 

We began our new session in March 2016 with three members elected into chair, vice and treasurer posts. L. Atwood held the post of clerk. We started off the session with a stand at parents evening and served refreshments/ chatted to parents/ carers about our work. Members also spoke at the P1 induction session in June. At the beginning of the new school session in August we recruited new members but the post of secretary became vacant. A donation from our account was made to the school for educational apps. In October, we held a very successful smartie tube fundraiser (funds are still coming in!).  It was agreed that this is a fundraiser to be repeated in the future. 

In November we served refreshments at parents evening and we hosted a movie night for the pupils.  We raised over £60 for Children in Need and the kids had a good night.

This year, in agreement with the teachers, we decided to change the layout of the Xmas fayre and feedback was very positive.  The PP trialled new stalls including hotdogs and crepes, Santa’s grotto, our own PP stall and a craft room.  We had different levels of success with these but we have agreed on what works and what needs to change so hopefully next year’s fayre will be even more successful!  Everyone worked hard for this event and as we made over £500 from our stalls alone, I think it was all worth it!  Our thanks go to Mrs Gallen for letting us sell our excess tuck at the Christmas disco!
In February, Michelle and I attended a training evening on school engagement and our new role in SIP development.  Hopefully we can take some of the new ideas learnt into the next session.

We held our final fundraising event of the session in March and I think everyone will agree our Ladies Night was a huge success!  Special thanks go to Jackie for printing tickets and posters, organising the supper and donating the snacks for the night and to Alison Raby for selling the tickets and storing the raffle prizes.  Thanks to everyone for their involvement in making the event so successful both before and on the evening of the event itself.  Final numbers are still to be confirmed but profits for the evening are around £1950!

In addition to the above we have all taken our turn at helping at school organised events throughout the year, assisting at the discos, selling tuck and raffle tickets.

We still have some work to do before the end of this school year. We need to make our purchases for the school, contribute to the SIP development, organise a joint 60th anniversary event with St. Andrews PS and start planning for next year’s fundraising events! Our membership number will drop to 10 at the end of the year so once again we will be looking for volunteers to speak to parents at the P1 induction day.

Office bearer roles have been put on the facebook page for all members to see and read on all members roles and responsibilities. 

A vote was held in regards to the constitution amendment which was approved and will change. 

FOR 13

AGAINST 0

ABSTAINED 0
	CA
	

	(3) 
	Treasurer report produced  Angie
· £1954.29 currently in bank. At the start of the session there was approx £788.92. In regards to the addition moneys raised in the Ladies night the balance will be approx £4k. However this will need to be confirmed. £11.65 to be deposited for smartie money too
· It was highlighted that it was a very positive and healthy balance. 
· £100 to be sourced back from the workman’s
	AM
	MO

	(4) 
	Elections:
· Re elections/ elections were held and members voted:

Chair – Claire  proposed – Jackie/Alison R

Vice – Alison R  proposed – Jackie/Alison S
Treasurer – Michelle proposed – Jackie/Willie 

Secretary – Alison S – proposed – Michelle/Alison R (will take on role from end of april- sept  with? Kara taking over after this  (will vote then)
Treasurer and Alison r to attend bank to become signatories

Angie to give paperwork to Michelle

Angie to attend bank and remove herself as a signatory

	ALL
	AR/ MO/ AM

	(5) 
	Tesco uniforms

· Mrs Gallen provided an example of a School polo shirt. Colour match was ok however some issues in relation to sizes were raised. It was advised that parents can be made aware that they are small made. The cost for the polo shirt is Approx £3. The terms and conditions of the copyright status need to be approved by the school prior to launch, and there after you will be able to buy these online. Cost of the jumpers is unknown at the moment. 5% of the costs will be paid back to the school 3 times a year. 
· Can still buy at scotcrest too
. 
	GG
	NA

	(6) 
	Funding application update:

· Kara contacted the community grant scheme, Golfhill will need to meet the criteria, paperwork to be completed and sent.
· Agree at next meeting who will do this
 
	CA
	TBC at next meeting

	(7) 
	Joint venture with St Andrews:

· Claire was invited to PTA meeting on the 6th March however couldn’t attended due to AGM. Further arrangements to be made. We need firm suggestions to take to this meetings- fb post to go up for ideas

	CA
	CA –fb post
All (suggestions)

	(8) 
	Improvement Plan:

· Currently on face book for all members to see however information will be e mail to other members. New Improvement plan to be produced by May. Self evaluation tool kit will be available at the next meeting. 
Suggestion from Mrs Gallen to focus on parenteral engagement stream as this will be on next years plan
	CA
	All to bring one firm suggestion  for next meeting

	(9) 
	Chair report:

· Parent body training update – assist in members becoming more visible to the wider school, Minutes are already available on the ONLAN, possible notice board for front of the school. Face book and twitter was discussed however there are no support networks from NLC ICT. Mrs Kirkcaldy advised that the school website requires updated. We can upload info onto this.
· Discussion and review of the ladies night was held, a learning curve from this was the Suppers from the chip shop. Next time these can be given out rather than letting people helping themselves. Overall it was highlighted that it was a very positive evening and all had a great time. 
· Discussion around the wish list for the school and how this will be discussed with the wider school. Potential purchases- gazebo with seating for 20, bike rack, outdoor notice board, bouncy castle, 5 mini Ipads, hall hire for prom (already agreed), planters. A letter will be sent out to all parents advising of our intentions and inviting comments

	CA
	Fb post- CA

Everyone to input on ideas

	(10) 
	Head Teacher Report:

· Mrs Gallen advised that a lot of the points have already been raised. It was reiterated that the equity fund sits at approx 36k which is to assist head teachers to assist in the attainment gap. 

· Reduced level of an ASN due to pupil moving school. Breakfast club still being covered at present. 

· Mrs Gallen thanked the PTA for the fundraising events of late and their contribution to the school as a whole. 


	GG
	

	(11) 
	AOB
	
	


